Date: May 23, 2008
Subject: Proposed Revision to the Economics Minor 
From: Mike Vasey, Chair, Subcommittee C

Subcomittee C considered the proposal for revisions to the Economics minor on 4/30/08.  
This revision proposes two changes to the requirements for a minor in economics:

1) Addition of the option for students to take a course on macroeconomics (Econ 502.01 or 502.02), or a course on econometrics (Econ 444) rather than a course on microeconomics.  The current minor allows only a course on microeconomics.  As noted in the revision, although most students are likely to choose a course in microeconomics, there is no substantive reason to limit them to such a course.  

2) Expansion of the upper-division courses permissible in the minor from any two 5-credit economics courses having as a prerequisite either Econ 200, 201, 501.01, or 501.02 (and 502.01, 502.02, or 444 under the revised minor) to any two economics courses at the 300-level or higher.  According to the proposal, the department has created new courses at the 300-level and higher which are rigorous enough to warrant inclusion as options in the minor but which do not have one or more of the above-listed courses as a prerequisite.  
Although members of the committee commented on the terse nature of the proposal, their consensus was that the proposed changes to the requirements for the Economics minor were sensible and well-justified.  The subcommittee therefore voted unanimously in favor of the proposal.
